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HONITON TOWN COUNCIL

AGENDA
Minutes of the Meeting of the Town Council held at the Town Council Offices on 

Monday 14 April 2014
Present

St Michael’s Ward




St Paul’s Ward

Cllr Mike Allen **




Cllr Vivienne Ash
Cllr Gary Elliot





Cllr Les Bayliss



Cllr David Foster (Chairman)



Cllr Roy Coombs

Cllr Sharon Pavey




Cllr Peter Corke

Cllr John Taylor





Cllr Vera Howard



Cllr Vernon Whitlock




Cllr Les Lunt







Cllr John Zarczynski
** Also EDDC Councillor


In Attendance

4 Members of public
PCSO Dave Keeler
Press – Katy Griffin (Midweek Herald), Jack Dixon (Pullman’s)
Market Manager

Cllr Paul Diviani (DCC) Cllr John O’Leary (EDDC) and Cllr Phil Twiss (EDDC)
Chetna Jones - Town Clerk

The period of prayer prior to the start of the meeting was led by Andy Cottingham, Honiton Community Church.
14/259
To receive apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Cllr Nick Cornwell, Cllr Peter Halse, Cllr Susan Groves and Cllr Caroline Kolek. 

14/260
To receive declarations of interest
Cllr David Foster – Street Market Director (DPI)

Cllr Whitlock - Community Complex Director (DPI), Friends of Beehive member (P) 
Cllr Ash - Community Complex Director (DPI) and Friends of Beehive member (P) 

Cllr Pavey- Friends of Beehive member (P)
Cllr Les Lunt - Street Market Director (DPI)
14/261
Minutes of meeting held 10th March 2014 
The minutes, having previously been circulated, were amended to remove “80 thefts”, approved and signed by the Chairman as a true record.

The Chairman declared the meeting out of session

14/262 To receive the Police Report

PCSO Dave Keeler provided a written report stating that there had been a total of 45 crimes between 10th March and 14th April 2014. This compared to the same period last year of 59 crimes. The crimes included 1 robbery, 5 domestic assaults, 3 other assaults,5 theft from motor vehicle,  9 thefts, 1 burglary from dwellings, 1 burglary other, 7 shoplifting, 3 criminal damages, 8 public order, 1 Communications Act and 1 dog offence . 
.
14/263
To receive reports from District and County Ward Members

Cllr Diviani informed the Town Council he had recently been to London to speak to MP’s directly primarily regarding funding application that has been submitted.
Neil Parish has been travelling the length of A303 with the Transport Minister and it was hoped that positive news should be forthcoming by the end of this year.

It was envisaged that Cranbrook station would be open by the end of the year along with the secondary school and second primary school as the first was almost at full capacity.

Cllr O’Leary informed the Town Council that a new business plan for the Thelma Hulbert Gallery had been submitted to full Council at EDDC and it was agreed that time be given to allow the gallery to obtain funding as an independent charity to alleviate public body funding. In the meantime EDDC will continue to subsidise as it has been doing for many years to help towards the £129,000 net expenditure.
The long stay Car park has been renamed Thelma Hulbert Gallery Car Park and was now short stay only operating at the same rate as Lace Walk Car Park.
Cllr Twiss also informed the Town Council that the Local Plan inspection revealed that issues were primarily related to Housing Allocation.
Cllr Allen informed the Town Council that Honiton Bottom Road Nature Reserve project was underway and volunteers were required.
Cllr Allen added that further information was required from the Inspector regarding the Local Plan but felt it was unclear exactly what was required.

Cllr O’Leary, Cllr Diviani and Cllr Twiss left the meeting.

14/264
Public Question Time

The Clerk advised that there were no questions.

14/265 Co-option of a Councillor

Both candidates left the room.

The Mayor invited the first candidate to speak.
Henry Brown introduced himself and informed the Town Council of his personal life and that he had hoped to encourage the youth to get more involved with the Town and should he be chosen he would be the voice of the younger generation at Town Council meetings.
The first candidate left and the second was invited to speak.

Jackie Wadsworth confirmed that she was now in position to be able to give the time and commitment needed for this role and was very passionate about helping all generations in particular the older generation.

The Mayor thanked both candidates and asked that they leave whilst the Council deliberated.
The Chairman declared the meeting back in session

14/266 To resolve to appoint a Co-opted Member

IT WAS RESOLVED that Mr. Henry Brown be co-opted on to the Council, 
14/267
Mayor’s Announcements and Questions for the Mayor

The mayor recently attended the opening concert for the beehive as well as the Community Fair. He has been busy working with the Christmas Lights Committee as well as being one of the main organisers of the Sausage and Cider Festival
.
14/267
To receive reports from Members with Special Responsibilities

Cllr Zarczynski – Charter Day & Local Plan

Cllr Zarczynski informed the Council that he will do his utmost to ensure the event takes place.
Cllr Elliot – Youth Services

Cllr Elliot informed the Council that he and Cllr Kolek attended a meeting at the youth centre regarding the proposed closure and also assisted with the collection of signatures for the petition to force Devon County Council to postpone their decision. Cllr Elliot also informed the Council that the Community College were interested in buying the building but would not have the resources or finance to pay for the service currently provided. It was agreed that Cllr Elliot approached the College to review the options that could be available in order to continue providing Youth Services.
Cllr Pavey – Sports Proposals
Cllr Pavey informed the Council that work was on going and should be able to report on the proposed projects by the next meeting.
Cllr Howard
Cllr Coombs informed the Council that the Twinning AGM was to be held on 17th April and that a visit to Mezidon-Cannon was planned in May to mark the 40th Anniversary celebrations with Gronau.
Cllr Lunt 
Cllr Lunt informed the Council that the Green was looking wonderful and worth a visit. He also informed the Council that the Trust was looking at raising funds to improve the current water feature.
14/268
Correspondence

Correspondence received from 11th March 2014 to 8th April 2014

Devon County Council


1. Community News Roundup March 2014

       East Devon District Council


2. The Knowledge, issue 41, 42, 43 and 44 including details about volunteering as home help

3. East Devon District Council Forward Plan 1st April 2014 to 31st July 2014

4. Parishes Together funding obtained for community cinema equipment  2014/15

Other

5. TRIP Update

6. DALC News including news on electronic banking, DALC fees and survey and regional conference

7. Honiton Tourist Information Centre Update

8. Devon Senior Voice – Issue 22 Spring

9. LCR Spring 2014

10. Thelma Hulbert Gallery – Fundraising Art Auction Friday 25th April 7 – 9pm

11. Honiton Information and Accommodation Guide 2014

12. Honiton Community College Spring Term 2014 Magazine

13. DALC Newsletter April 2014

14. Local Councils Update Issue 172

15. DALC Newsletter part 2

16. JMP Memorial Lecture at Beehive – Monday 12th May 2014 2pm

Items 4 – The Town Clerk confirmed that the Town Council had been awarded Parishes Together funds to assist towards a community Cinema at the Beehive.
Item 7 – Cllr Pavey requested that the Tourist Information Centre be asked to come and give a presentation and that the statistics be open to a much wider discussion.

Late Correspondence received from 8 to 14 April 2014

Devon County Council

East Devon District Council 

a) Knowledge issue 45 

b) Home Fire Safety Visit

c) Community Safety Partnership Newsletter 2014

d) Parishes Together Funding 2014/15

e) Interest in registering for Community Flood initiative

Other

f) Healthwatch Issue 4 spring 2014

g) Copy of letter DCH, Tree surveyors relating to trees in Roundball Close

h) Police and Crime Commissioner for Devon & Cornwall invitation of expressions of interest to be part of online directory for victims to provide support.

Item g) – Cllr Foster declared an interest as a resident of Roundball Close. Cllr Coombs confirmed that the trees that were of concern had been surveyed by the housing association appointed surveyor and were deemed as safe.
14/269 Market Manager’s Report
Last year saw the worst weather which had a knock on affect with the market. All markets were struggling but the High Street was beginning to buzz again.

Cllr Ash asked if costs could be reduced if the Thursday market were to not operate.

Cllr Whitlock thanked Mr. McCollum for his dedication and hard work.

Cllr Foster and Cllr Lunt left the room and it was agreed that Cllr Zarczynski chair this item in the absence of the Mayor.

14/270 Future operation of the Street Market
It was unanimously agreed that the Market be brought back under the control of the Town Council with the view to wind up the Company. It was unanimously agreed that the selection of committee members be deferred until the next Town Council meeting.
This was RESOLVED.

Members of the public, Cllr Whitlock and Cllr Ash left the room.
Cllr Foster and Cllr Lunt entered the room and the Mayor continued with chairing the meeting.
14/271 Nomination for the vacancy of Town Council representative on the Board of Directors for Honiton Community Complex t/a The Beehive and if necessary to resolve to appoint the nominee as director to fill the current vacancy
Cllr Elliot proposed that the voting be deferred until references are obtained and the Council had an opportunity to meet the nominee. It was suggested that he be asked to attend the next Town Council meeting and that the Town Clerk obtain a list of skills that was missing from the skill set of the current Directors. This was seconded by Cllr Howard with 10 in favour and 1 abstention.
14/272 Minutes of the Operational Meeting of Honiton Community Complex Ltd (t/a The Beehive) held on 4th March, 11th March, 24th March and 1st April 2014
IT WAS NOTED that the Directors worked hard and very long hours giving up their own free time and the Town Council thanked them for all their hard work.
14/273 Report from Honiton Community Complex t/a The Beehive

The report was received.

IT WAS RESOLVED that the meeting goes into Part B session to discuss matters of a contractual nature.  

The press left the room. Cllr Whitlock entered the room
14/274 Resolve to authorise payment of unused annual leave for the Market Manager
Cllr Foster proposed that the overtime be paid to the Market Manager and was seconded by Cllr Elliot.
This was agreed unanimously. This was RESOLVED.
The Town Clerk left the room.

It was agreed that the meeting be extended beyond 10pm. This was unanimously agreed.

14/275 Resolve to authorise to extend any unused annual leave and to allow for overtime over the last 6 months as additional pay/leave for the Town Clerk
This was agreed unanimously. This was RESOLVED.

14/276
Close of Meeting
The Chairman closed the meeting at 10.14pm.
Signed Chair

12th May 2014

